Report by Chair (A) 07-27-2017

SUJBECT: WMATA BOARD MEMBER LEIF DORMSJO

COMMENDATION
OF THE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
OF THE
WASHINGTON METROPOLITAN AREA TRANSIT AUTHORITY

WHEREAS, Leif Dormsjo has announced his resignation from the Metro Board of Directors effective August 11, 2017; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Dormsjo has faithfully represented the District of Columbia on the Metro Board of Directors since March 2015; and

WHEREAS, Leif Dormsjo has served on the Board's Capital Program, Planning and Real Estate Committee and on other committees that served to oversee Metro's capital planning and joint development processes; and

WHEREAS, during his tenure on these committees, Mr. Dormsjo used his expertise as head of the District Department of Transportation to advocate for development opportunities that strengthened the relationship between transit and the community it serves; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Dormsjo has also served on the Board's Safety Committee, including as its Vice Chair in 2016 and 2017; and

WHEREAS, as Safety Committee Vice Chair, Mr. Dormsjo encouraged committee to take a strong role in safety oversight including its recent reaffirmation of Metro's Safety Management Policy Statement; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Dormsjo believed in the Board's role as a resource for staff and a partner in addressing opportunities and challenges; now therefore be it

RESOLVED, That the WMATA Board of Directors offers its sincere gratitude to Leif Dormsjo for his service and leadership as a member of the WMATA Board of Directors; and be it further

RESOLVED, That the WMATA Board of Directors commends Leif Dormsjo for his dedication to providing the best service for WMATA customers and promoting projects and policies that will improve the quality of life for residents of the District of Columbia and the entire Washington region.

Jack Evans Chair